Freedom of Information Act 2000 – looked after children services  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1)      Please could you provide a copy of the local authority’s most recent sufficiency statement for looked after children services?

Answer:
A copy of our current Placement and Sufficiency Strategy for Children and Young People In Care 2017-2020 can be found at 

https://www.proceduresonline.com/llr/childcare/leicester_city/user_controlled_lcms_area/uploaded_files/4.1%20Placement%20and%20Sufficiency%20Strategy%2001062017.pdf
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 

2)      Please could you let me know when the local authority plans to publish the next update to its sufficiency statement for looked after children services.

A new strategy is currently being drafted and will be published later this year.  Therefore this information is exempt in line with Section 22 of the Act – information intended for future publication.
3)      Please could you provide information on the following:

-          In 2018, of all of the foster carer de-registrations which were initiated by the carer, how many were offered exit interviews?

None. 
Visits were offered by the Supervising Social Worker and Team Manager, however independent exit interviews have not been offered by Leicester City.  
We are currently undertaking a project with the Fostering Network to pilot a new approach to exit interviews.

-          In 2018, of all of the foster carer de-registrations which were initiated by the carer, please provide a summary of the reasons for deregistering

In 2018, 19 mainstream fostering households were de-registered

· 9 due to changes in circumstance

· 7 due to struggling with fostering role, stress related to fostering role or placement breakdowns

· 1 due to personal health, illness

· 2 due to resignation or retirement

-          What current estimate do you have of children who will need to be fostered as part of a sibling group both now and in future years?

We have seen both a growth in the number of sibling groups coming into care and the size of these sibling groups. 
Over the last 3 years there has been a 140% increase in the number of sibling groups in care, from 26 to 87. 
However approximately half, 45 siblings groups, are placed in foster care (this figure is made available annually through the Fostering in England national statistics available at www.gov.uk). 
It is estimated that this figure will increase over the next 3 years with an emphasis on recruiting foster carers approved to care for larger sibling groups.

-          How many foster carers are currently able to accommodate sibling groups?
162 households are able to offer care to 2 or more children. 
Of these, 115 households are mainstream or shortbreak carers, the remaining 47 are kinship carers.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


